
 
  

 
 
 
Rt Hon Matt Hancock MP 
Secretary of State  
Department of Health & Social Care 
39 Victoria St 
London SW1H 0EU 6 May 2020 
 
 
Dear Secretary of State 
 
Student finance 
 
We know that you would agree with us, as the four unions representing the majority of nursing, midwifery 
and allied healthcare students, that the way in which so many of them have stepped up to offer their skills 
and knowledge to assist with the response to the pandemic is a source of great pride. For those in the earlier 
stages of their professional education, they have adapted to the significant disruption with courage and a 
continuing commitment to their future careers. 
 
Our opposition to the introduction of tuition fees for nursing, midwifery and allied healthcare students


